CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA
MONDAY MARCH 19, 2012 

CONVENE: 6:00 PM

LOCATION: HAINES CITY HALL

ROLL CALL

INVOCATION
Administrative Matters
· Sewer Farm Lease
· Cam Credits Agreement
Old Business
Mayors Report
City Recorder Report
Public Works Report

Council/Committee Reports
Public Comments
The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director,Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410

Approved by
Council____________________Date_________________________
CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

TUESDAY MARCH 19, 2012

CONVENED: 6:00 PM
HAINES CITY HALL
Mayor Anthony, opened the March 19, 2012 special Council meeting at 6:00 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was then taken. Council members present were Kathy Ritch, Sharon Dinger, Dawn O'Grady, Julie Bolling and Garla Rowe. Council member John Shurtleff was absent. Also present were City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Director Jason Melo. 

Mayor Anthony led the Council in a prayer.

Citizens present were Teri Brown Johnson, Dave Johnson, Scott Guthrie, Becky Guthrie, Tommy Duncan, Connie Pound and Jim Brown.  

Agenda Item No. 1 - Sewer Farm Lease
Mayor Anthony explained that their had been some revising to the farm lease. The terms of the lease and the rent. The terms of the lease will be for six year. The cost for the first year will be $10.00 per acre, the second year $20.00 per acre. For the years remaining on the lease the price will be negotiated based on market value of comparable farm ground. There was a right to renew in the original agreement with Jim Aldrich. The lease was for a term of four years, at the end of the four years the City will have to start paying for the subscription for the telephone system on the pivots, and that cost will need to included in the lease agreement. After the six year lease has expired and the farm land has been brought into production then it can go out to bid. 
Discussion followed.

Councilor Ritch made a motion to approve the lease for the sewer farm between the City and Jim Aldrich. Councilor O'Grady seconded the motion. Councilor Dinger opposed. The motion passed with majority consent.
Agenda Item No. 2 - Cam Credits Agreement
Mayor Anthony opened discussion on the Cam Credits agreement.
Discussion followed.

Councilor Dinger made a motion to accept the agreement with Cam Credits for the City's delinquent accounts. Councilor Ritch seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.

Agenda Item No. 3 - Mayor Report
Mayor Anthony commented that City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Director Jason Melo have done a great job this last month in getting everything together and he stated that he was very grateful. 
Agenda Item No. 4 - Staff Reports

City Recorder


Additional Agenda Items 

City Recorder Valerie Russell gave the Council a handout copied from the Oregon Meeting Law concerning agenda items. It states that the public body may consider additional "principal subjects" arising too late to be included in the agenda notice. The listing of principal subjects "shall not limit the ability of the governing body to consider additional subjects." ORS 192.640(1).

Financial Assurance Landfill
Valerie completed the yearly Financial Assurance for Landfill. This report calculates the inflationary cost of the closure of the Landfill. In 2004 the DEQ had figured that the Haines Landfill could remain open for 50 years. The Landfill Reserve Fund is to cover the cost of the closure of the Landfill. Last year it was calculated that it would have cost $67,860 to close the Landfill, this year it was calculated to cost $69,615, with an increase of  $1,755. Last year the City had planned for budget purposes to transfer $1,300 from the Landfill Fund to the Landfill Reserve Fund for this reason. Valerie believes from her calculations the same amount of $1,300 would be sufficient for this year also.


Sewer Grant
When Sue Newstetter did the final paperwork for the closing of the sewer grant she became aware that there was $5,500 remaining in grant funds. Due to the invoice from Anderson Perry for $5,500 that the City requested be written off because it suppose to be paid with the prior grant funds. Sue convinced Gary Viehdorfer from the OBDD to allow that money be put toward paying for our audit. The total cost of the audit was $6,875, and the grant will pay $5,500 toward that cost.
It could take another two weeks before the City receives the grant funds. Valerie asked the Council, considering the amount of time that has elapsed, should the City pay the Mike Becker Contracting invoice with the City's own funds, or wait until the grant funds become available. Valerie reminded the Council that it has been a considerable amount of time since Mike Becker finished the project, but Sue was waiting for Mike Becker to furnish her with their payroll records before she could send in the final paperwork for the grant.

Council agreed to wait for the grant funds to pay Mike Becker.


Budget Committee
Citizens are needed to serve on the Budget Committee, only two people have signed up so far. The Budget Committee needs to be appointed by the Council at the April 10, 2012 Council meeting.


Free Dump Day
Free dump day was scheduled for May 19, 2012. Starting in April the Landfill will be open every weekend. 


Sandwich & Soup Shop
Derrek and Patty Schuman who purchased the log cabin on the corner of Third and Front Street are planning on opening a Sandwich & Soup Shop.
Agenda Item No. 5 - Council/Committee Reports


Councilor Ritch
Councilor Ritch commented that she had called the Sheriff's office concerning a speeding reckless driver and the Sheriff's office has not responded. She called County Commissioner Fred Warner and he said to call Sheriff Southwick, which she did and he has not returned her call. 

Discussion followed with Council and Citizens. Suggestions included calling one of the Deputy's or the State Police. 


Councilor Bolling
Councilor Bolling reported on the continuing dog control problem. She confirmed with the other small communities in Baker County that they had no enforcement from the Baker County Sheriff's either. Also in order to enforce the dog ordinance and issue citations the citizen complaining must testify in court, and people generally will not do that.
Citizen Tommy Duncan stated that in the past the City had an agreement with the Animal Clinic to impound animals. According to the Dog Ordinance the City is suppose to have an agreement with a pound. Councilor Bolling will check into an agreement with the Animal Clinic.


Councilor Rowe

League of Oregon Cities Training

Councilor Rowe asked about the discussion that the Council had several months ago concerning training with the League of Oregon Cities.

Mayor Anthony explained that he had spoke with the League of Oregon Cities concerning training, and they advised him that the City was doing fine, the City was operating the way it is suppose to operate. The classes that the League puts on are mainly aimed at education requirements for political degrees. Most of the classes cost money, but there are a few free classes. 

Attempted Breaking and Entering

There has been several incidents of attempted breaking and entering within the City. There has been surveillance camera's put in the area of these incidents.
Agenda Item No. 6 - Public Comments

Dave Johnson
Planning Commission member Dave Johnson apologized for not being at the Public Hearing for the Development Code. He commented that Mayor Anthony and the current Council were doing a good job. As far as the public and the complaints about the planning document, Dave stated that the public was asked to volunteer to be on the committee and the public was invited to every meeting for their input. After a year of work the committee gave it the Council for their review and they made some changes, these too were public meetings where Citizens could give their input. The zoning map that was presented at the Public Hearing was not the map that was formulated by the committee and voted on by the Council. The Planning Commission is not a valid entity because they have no authority. Right now anything that is presented to the Planning Commission, if it is not an outright use, it has to go before the City Council for a variance. So it is pointless to have a Planning Commission. Dave resigned from the Planning Commission until they can come up with something to make it a valid commission.
Council thanked Dave for all his work and for serving on the Planning Commission.

Discussion followed.

There were no other public comments.
Meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Valerie Russell, City Recorder
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